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FROM THE EDITOR

Our 1997 volume marks a number of changes in the team of scholars who 
together make the Yearbook possible. The most far-reaching change occurred in 
the editorship of the journal. After sixteen years of devoted and meticulous 
work as co-editor of the Yearbook, Helmut Huelsbergen decided to retire 
completely from his editorial duties. He will be sorely missed. In recognition 
of his many years of service, the Society for German-American Studies named 
Helmut Huelsbergen the recipient of the 1997 Distinguished Service Award at 
the annual symposium in St. Louis, Missouri, last April—an honor he richly 
deserved. We wish him and his family the very best in his retirement.

Within the group of valued members of the editorial board there have been 
a number of departures as well as the addition of several new evaluators. We 
want to especially thank those colleagues who gave countless hours of service to 
our field in reviewing manuscripts over the years for the Yearbook: Patricia 
Herminghouse, Jorg Nagler, Arthur Schultz, and Don Yoder. To our newer 
members of the editorial board we extend a cordial welcome: Donald 
Durnbaugh, Jerry Glenn, Lois Huffines, William Roba, and Joe Salmons. We 
look forward to many years of collaborative efforts in continuing the high 
quality of our Society’s principal publication.

At our 1997 symposium in St. Louis, we decided to include a review essay of 
recent publications in German-American literature in the Yearbook. This issue 
of the Yearbook inaugurates that feature under the able authorship of Jerry 
Glenn, who served as book review editor for the Yearbook from 1986-96. We 
believe that this review of belles-lettres in our field will complement the reviews 
of scholarly studies in the regular book review seaion of the Yearbook.

This volume again offers the reader a rich variety of topics ranging from the 
earliest period of a German-speaking presence in the New World to the post- 
World War II era. In addition to essays on a Jesuit missionary in the Sonora 
region of northern Mexico and southern Arizona, Friedrich List’s economic 
theories, the image of German-Americans in the works of Charles Sealsfield and 
Theodor Fontane, and others, we are also including in this volume the text of 
Christian Funk’s 1813 Spiegel fur alle Menschen with an interpretive introduction 
by Leo Schelbert. Of special interest is Willi Paul Adams’s discussion of political 
and constitutional terminology in the German-American press during the 
formative years of the United States.



On a technical matter, the editor would like to note that we will continue to 
accept contributions to the Yearbook in either English or German. However, we 
do ask that authors writing in German provide a one-page English summary of 
their essay. The English summary will be published at the end of the article 
prior to the notes.

Finally, we would like to commemorate the sesquicentennial of the 1848-49 
Revolution in Germany and Austria by encouraging our members to submit 
contributions on that topic for consideration by the Yearbook. Manuscripts 
treating any aspect or personality of that period within the context of German- 
American Studies are welcome. For consideration, submit four copies of the 
manuscript to the editor with the author’s name on a separate sheet.

Max Kade Center for German-American Studies 
at the University of Kansas 
Lawrence, Kansas 
November 1997


